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 fillin “Name of Report 
1.
Purpose
To update the Committee on recent developments and work in progress in the Public Transport Department.

2.
Total Mobility
Total Mobility is the subject of a separate report this month.

3.
Contracted Train and Bus Patronage Levels
Passenger Journeys on Contracted Services, by Mode

Mode
Half Year

July-December 1997


Half Year

July-December 1998


Percentage change

1997 - 1998



Bus
6,361,032
6,780,551
6.6%

Rail
4,632,000
4,701,000
1.5%

Ferry
50,241
47,136
-6.2%


10,623,600
10,883,087
4.4%

 *includes estimated components.

4.
Surveys 
Cordon surveys were carried out in the second week of March, to count the numbers of people entering the Wellington CBD by bus, train and ferry in the morning peak period.  Similar surveys have been undertaken in previous years.

The cordon surveys this year were done by BRC, which has also been engaged to carry out this year’s customer satisfaction survey, within the next few weeks.  It is still possible to consider questions on matters of particular interest to members of the Committee.

5.
Service Issues
5.1
Mana Coach Services

Late last year Mana Coach Services commercially registered services on two routes following its failure to secure them through the tendering process.  The company has now withdrawn the afternoon peak period services on those routes.  Those services are therefore currently out to tender.

5.2
Campus Connection

With effect from 15 February 1999, Route 9 (Miramar – Newtown – Railway Station) has been discontinued, and in its place Route 18 (Karori – University – Polytechnic) has been extended to Kilbirnie and Miramar.

5.3.
School Bus Issues

The beginning of the new school year has been unusually quiet with respect to school bus issues.  

Revision of the Route 17 (Karori Park-University-Railway Station) timetable late last year presented an opportunity to provide a Kelburn-Northland-Onslow College school bus service at reasonable cost.  The service began at the start of the school year and is being very well patronised.

6.
Recommendations
That the report be received and the information noted.
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